








ENERGYUNITED ELECTRIC MEMBERSHIP CORPORATION 
Board Resolution Adopted September 19, 2024 

At a Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of EnergyUnited Electric Membership Corporation, 
the Board unanimously approved the following resolution: 

WHEREAS Dr. Max Walser retired from the EnergyUnited Electric Membership Corporation Board 
of Directors on September 19, 2024; and 

WHEREAS Dr. Walser served as a dedicated Director of Davidson Electric Membership Corporation 
from 1975 to 1998; and 

WHEREAS, Dr. Walser actively played a critical role in the consolidation efforts of Crescent Electric 
Membership Corporation and Davidson Electric Membership Corporation, leading to the formation 
of EnergyUnited Electric Membership Corporation in 1998; and 

WHEREAS Dr. Walser served as a dedicated Director of EnergyUnited Electric Membership 
Corporation from 1998 until his retirement; and 

WHEREAS Dr. Walser served as President of the Board of Directors of Energy United Electric 
Membership Corporation from 2011 until his retirement; and 

WHEREAS Dr. Walser represented EnergyUnited Electric Membership Corporation in various roles 
in countless other local, statewide, and national organizations, including but not limited to, service 
as President of the North Carolina Association of Electric Cooperatives and service as a Director of 
North Carolina Electric Membership Corporation; and 

WHEREAS, Dr. Walser served faithfully for forty-eight years, contributing his time and expertise to 
benefit Davidson Electric Membership Corporation and its successor, EnergyUnited Electric 
Membership Corporation, prioritizing the needs of its members and the success of the organization 
over his personal interests; and 

WHEREAS Dr. Walser's commitment, loyalty, and dedication to EnergyUnited Electric Membership 
Corporation, Davidson Electric Membership Corporation, and the rural electrification cause will be 
greatly missed. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Directors of Energy United Electric 
Membership Corporation extends its heartfelt and sincere appreciation to both Dr. Max Walser for 
his selfless service and to Dr. Walser's family for the steadfast support that made such selfless 
service possible. 

I, the undersigned, certify that the foregoing is a true and accurate excerpt from the minutes of the 
Board of Directors meeting of EnergyUnited Electric Membership Corporation held on September 
19, 2024, and that the action reflected therein has neither been rescinded nor modified. 

By my hand and the Cooperative Seal this 19th day of September 2024. 

herylo. Wright 
Cheryl Wright, Secretary 
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